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Welcome to our last newsletter of this academic year.  It has been a year of highs and lows with some 

great achievements made along the way and the children always being at the forefront of everything 

we do.  We have just celebrated a great week of achievements to complete our year and more details 

can be found below. 

 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Attendance 

Please see below our class of the week attendance awards which were celebrated on Friday during 

our celebration assembly.  The winners were: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the fourteen children who achieved 100% attendance for the full academic year, 

these were rewarded today.  We are also pleased to announce that we were awarded the FFT Nation-

al Attendance Award for Spring 2023/2024 for being in their top 10% of schools nationally. 

 

Our House token winners for the term were Gibberd.  They enjoyed their afternoon activity  celebrat-

ing on Wednesday 17 July 2024.   

 

SCHOOL UPDATES 

Learning Bus 

We are thrilled with the recent work carried out on our learning bus by Gnasher 

Murals.   Dave and his son visited us on Monday and Tuesday last week to spray 

paint the design on two sides of the bus.  This now allows it to blend in with the 

environment  whilst keeping it an original bus when within the school grounds.  

Thank you very much for your wonderful work. 

 

Rocksteady Concert 

On Monday 15 July, children who attend Rocksteady lessons every Monday per-

formed a concert to parents to demonstrate their achievements and progress made.  

Each group took to the stage and performed their songs: Happy; All Star; Another 

one bites the dust and A sky full of stars.   

 

This was thoroughly enjoyed by those attending.  Well done all. 

 

Year 6 Performance 

Our Year 6 performed their leavers’ show on Tuesday 16 July, “School Eurovision”.   This was a fan-

tastic production where the children really came into their own and shone enjoying the show as 

much as the audience.    All of this would not be possible without the strong class teaching team be-

hind the scenes along with Mr Ashford supporting them.  We thank you all.  One member of the au-

dience praised the cast by saying that “… it was like seeing a West-End performance”.  Well done to 

everyone of you and all involved. 
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Friends BBQ 

Our Friends hosted their end of term BBQ on Thursday 18 July 2024 to celebrate the academic years’ 

achievements.  The event raised a fantastic £2129.28 towards the fundraising.  Thank you for every-

one's support and especially those people running a stall and working behind the scenes making the 

event possible.  

 

End of term celebrations 

We have hosted end of term class parties and welcomed parents to join us.   

 

We have also  said our goodbyes to the following staff leaving us during special assemblies over the 

past few days.: 

 

• Thank you to Mrs Bradley for her three years with us and her contributions to our school and 

supporting our SEN children.  We would also like to thank her for the hard work involved in 

securing our SEN funding for the new sensory area coming soon on our learning bus.  This will 

be an area for all children to use when needed. 

• Thank you to Miss Youngman who has been with us for the past 15 years and taught many chil-

dren in Year 2 and EYFS as well as leading the school with Science.  She started with us as a 

trainee teacher and is now flying the nest to pastures new. 

• Thank you to Mr Worton-Geer.  Over the past five years he has lead on Maths, introduced TT 

Rockstars and Numbots to the children, was promoted to Deputy Headteacher, encouraged eve-

ry member of the school to take part in our sporting festivals, driven the walk to school chal-

lenges achieving the Outstanding level Modeshift STARS accreditation , secured many success-

ful grants to support sporting events, learning bus work and breakfast club set up, lead our 

School Council Team and provided humour to everyone with his selection of outfits on dressing-

up days. 

• A huge thank you to Mrs Spearman who has lead our school from strength to strength over the 

past six years.  You have been remarkable in guiding us all through the good times and bad.  

You supported us all through Covid with the challenges of on-line learning and keeping us safe 

in bubbles, guided us all through our successful Ofsted inspection, with the support of other 

school staff driven improvement in our academic results across the school along with improving 

attendance where we are now in the top 10% of schools nationally.  You have also celebrated 

with us the Queens’ Jubilee and the King’s Coronation along with numerous school achieve-

ments and have shared with us all your love of ducks!  We thank Mrs Spearman for her deter-

mination, hard work and dedication to the school and local community. 

 

We wish you all the best for your new adventures and will miss you. 

 

Year 6 

Today we have held our traditional Year 6 leavers’ assembly where we have celebrated their time 

with us.  Although a tearful event saying goodbyes, we are extremely proud of all their achievements 

and wish each and every one of them every success as they continue their learning adventures.  

 

Thank You’s 

We would like to send our congratulations and thanks to Mrs Stamp for completing 27 years of service 

at our school.  Over this period she has assisted 960 children during our lunchtimes.  We thank you 

for your dedication and support given to the children and staff colleagues during this time and look 

forward to more years ahead. 

  

We would like to thank Mr Nuttall and Mrs Dixon along with Mrs Collins who have supported our 

gardening club members.  They have produced some amazing crops which they have grown from seed 

and nurtured.  We would also like to thank our kitchen staff for cooking some of these to provide them 

with taster sessions on Fridays.  Sadly we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Dixon.  We would like to 

thank her for supporting this group for the past two years and giving up her lunchtimes from work to 

assist us.  We are truly thankful for all of your help. 

 

 
(Continued on page 3) 
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We would like to thank our volunteers Liz, Jan and Jack who have helped us within classes on a 

weekly basis, along with Mr Bray for supporting Mrs Bray in running Chess club.  Thank you also to 

all those parents who have supported us with sporting festivals, school visits, Choir events and swim-

ming over the past academic year.  Without you these events would not be possible. 

 

All the staff would like to thank you for your lovely gifts received and we wish you all a happy and 

safe summer break. 

 

Mrs Spearman would like to say a final farewell and thank you for all you support and leaving gifts. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all again in September when we start our new adventures. 

 

REMINDERS FOR SEPTEMBER 2024 

PE Kits 

We will continue to wear PE kits to school on our PE days (Mondays & Fridays).  We have finished 

the phased-out stage of the House colour t-shirts and these will not be part of the PE kit from Septem-

ber.  The PE Kits consists of: 

 

• Navy shorts 

• White polo shirts – optional with logo 

• Navy jogging bottoms and sweatshirt (no hood) or 

• Navy tracksuit (no hood) with school logo optional 

• Plimsolls or trainers (for outside activities) 

 

Further information can be found on our website page. 

 

Earrings 

No jewellery is permitted during the school day.  It is not necessary and is easily lost or broken, caus-

ing distress or possible injury.  So please, no earrings, studs, rings, signet rings or chains.  Any child 

entering school with jewellery of any kind will be asked to remove it.  The piercing of ears should be 

scheduled for the beginning of the summer holidays to enable them to heal in time, so they can be re-

moved before returning in September.   Please note that nail varnish is also not permitted during the 

school day. 

 

Children are permitted to wear a simple watch that only tell time and do not distract the child/other 

children from their learning during the day, but this needs to be removed for PE lessons and is the 

child's responsibility to store it safely in their bag. 

 

Summer Uniform reminder 

A reminder that school shorts should be grey or navy blue.  Below are other summer uniform items 

that are permitted: 

 

 Light blue school dress, checked or stripped 

 Jumpsuits in light blue can be worn, but pupils must be able to remove them, unaided 

 Grey or Navy school shorts 

 

Classteacher Meetings 

Please see the “dates for your diary” section for details of  September 2024 classteacher meets.  This 

will be an opportunity to come and meet the classteacher and hear the class expectations along with 

learning and activities taking place throughout the new academic year.  The Year 6 meeting will also 

discuss their forthcoming residential final preparations. 

 

Roald Dalh Day 

HCL will be celebrating a Roald Dalh day on Friday 13 September 2024 with a special menu, along 

with a dressing up day as a character from one of his many books.  This will be a fundraising event to 

support Roald Dahl’s Marvellous Children’s Charity.   The menu is attached and further details will 

be issued at the beginning of our new term. 
(Continued on page 4) 

https://www.fandbharlow.uk/page/?title=Uniform&pid=26
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 

There are lots of activities taking place in and around Harlow along with adult training events 

through ACL.  Take a look at our website community page for things to do over the summer break. 

Other events include the Reading Challenge through Essex County Libraries along with information 

from our Children & Young Persons Officer.  This page is constantly being updated as we are notified 

of events taking place. 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Continued on page 5) 

Date Event 

24 July—30 August 2024 Summer Holidays 

SEPTEMBER 2024  

2 & 3 September 2024 INSET Days—School closed to pupils’ 

4 September 2024 Pupils’ return to school 

6 September 2024 Year 6 Classteacher meeting & PGL residential information (9:00) 

9 September 2024 Year 5 Classteacher meeting (9:00) 

Year 4 Classteacher meeting (14:45) 

10 September 2024 Year 3 Classteacher meeting (14:45) 

11 September 2024 Year 2 Classteacher meeting (9:00) 

Year 1 Classteacher meeting (14:45) 

13 September 2024 Roald Dahl Story Day—HCL special dinner and a dressing up day as 

Roald Dahl characters to support Roald Dahl’s Marvellous Children’s 

Charity. Further details will be issued at the beginning of the new term. 

16 September 2024 After-school clubs start 

25 September 2024 EYFS Classteacher meeting (9:00) 

https://www.fandbharlow.uk/_site/data/files/documents/community/81483B66563C5FDA04A76A68ACCE8C8C.pdf
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Allergy children will be accommodated, please speak with the admin staff for options available. 

See overleaf  
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